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SB0892: UNFAVORABLE 

Education - Minimum Wage for Education Support Professionals 

 

The Board of Education of Howard County (the Board) opposes the Education - Minimum Wage 

for Education Support Professionals given the significant fiscal burdens placed on local school 

systems. 

 

SB0892 requires local boards of education to pay education support professionals a minimum 

wage of $25.00 per hour beginning July 1, 2025. An “education support professional” is defined 

under the bills as a noncertificated public school employee designated as part of nonsupervisory 

bargaining unit. Subsequent minimum wage would grow based on the Consumer Price Index or a 

successor index published by the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics. The Maryland State Board of 

Education would adopt regulations to carry out the provisions of the bill. 

 

The Howard County Public School System (HCPSS) currently has over 2,100 full-time employee 

positions (FTE) that fall under the Education Support Professional (HCEA-ESP) bargaining unit in 

Howard County. Of those, approximately 923 FTE earn less than $25.00 per hour.  

 

The chart below highlights the steps and grades on the HCEA-ESP Secretaries and Assistants pay 

scale that are below $25.00 per hour. This is the largest cohort impacted by this legislation. 

SB0892 would not only fundamentally alter the relationship of step/grade/classification for this 

salary schedule, but also for the classification and compensation relationship to all other salary 

schedules.  

 

Depending on how the legislation would be implemented, without commensurate dedicated 

funding it likely would be cost-prohibitive. For illustrative purposes, one way to reach the $25.00 

per hour minimum would be to give a percentage increase to bring the lowest grade/steps up to 

$25.00 per hour. That would take about a 40 percent COLA. Maintaining the 

same step/grade/pay relationship for everyone on this schedule would require 

everyone on the schedule to get the 40 percent increase. That would increase 

total cost by $36.4 million for workers on this salary schedule alone.  

 

Without dedicated funding, that increase as of July 1, 2025, and any others 

necessitated should SB0892 pass, would be impossible to do without 

extensive cuts to the HCPSS budget. For example, the initial proposed 

reductions to existing services considered by HCPSS for the FY25 Operating 

Budget to make up a $46.6 million gap in funding included a class size 

increase by two at all levels, and cuts to programs like gifted and talented, 

strings, and summer school. 

 

Additionally, the legislation automatically indexes cost of living increases to 

the rate of inflation for future years. This removes decision-making from the 

local level and effectively undercuts the purposes of collective bargaining.  

 
For these reasons, we urge an UNFAVORABLE report on SB0892 from this Committee. 
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